
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

JULY 8, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Boorse with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman 

Michael Shiring - Vice-Chairman 

J. Daniel Hill  - Supervisor 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to approve the June 3, 2019 minutes as written.  Supervisor Hill 

seconded the motion which was approved.  Vice-Chairman Shiring abstained from voting as he 

was not in attendance. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the June 3, 2019 

meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $64,283.44.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $52,730.68.  

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

SEWER PIPE REPAIRS 

Sewer Administrator, William Kirkpatrick, was present to discuss replacement of the 306 feet of 

corroded ductile iron sewer pipe behind the Holiday Inn Express on Rt. 202.  The pipe that needs 

to be replaced starts at a manhole near the northwest corner of the Acura dealer parking lot and 

runs north behind the Holiday Inn Express, ending at a manhole adjacent to the southwestern 

corner of the Q Fitness Building behind Starbucks.  A video pipe was placed up the pipe which 

could not maneuver the sewer line as it was navigating on rocks and the sewer is flowing along 

the underlying rock.  It appears the low PH is attacking the metal pipe.   

 

Mr. Kirkpatrick stated that the ductile iron pipe must be removed and replaced immediately.  

This section of pipe is very difficult to access and steeply sloped.  The remainder of the pipe in 

the system is PVC and not corroded. 

 

Mr. Kirkpatrick said that AECOM, the Township Sewer Engineer, wants to clean the pipe and 

move past the obstruction with a high torque impact cutter which they can use to bore through 

problematic obstacles while also sweeping and cleaning the entire length of pipe, which is 

heavily corroded and built up with grease.  The pipe would then be lined with a textile liner 

impregnated with an epoxy resin which will not corrode and will provide reinforcement.  

Excavation work will be necessary adjacent to the parking lot behind the Q Fitness in order to 

access the sewer pipe as the pipe cannot be accessed through the existing northern manhole.  

Assuming this work is successful, then the 306 feet of pipe can be lined.  The cost for this project 

is $63,252.00, excluding engineering billing from AECOM. 

 

Mr. Kirkpatrick informed the Board that if this process does not work and the entire pipe would 

have to be replaced, the cost would exceed $100,000.00.  The easement for the sewer line would 

have to be expanded closer to the homes on Faucett Drive.  Additional significant excavation 



would also be necessary as a large amount of fill was placed on the property of the Holiday Inn 

Express, when originally built as the Comfort Inn, to level out the building pad and parking area.  

A retaining wall was added at the southern end of the property which would have to be removed 

and replaced in order to replace the pipe. 

 

There was discussion by the Board on the necessity to bid the work.  The Township Solicitor had 

opined, after discussion with the Township Sewer Engineer, that the initial work to clear the 

obstruction was clearly emergency repair work.  Lining the pipe after clearing the obstruction 

was not discussed.  Vice-Chairman Shiring will confer with the Township Solicitor as to whether 

the lining portion of the work needs to go through the bidding process or can be considered as 

part of the emergency repair project. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to authorize Reybold Construction to do emergency repair work 

on the sewer to mechanically remove the obstruction in the sewer line between MH6 and MH7 

as explained by Sewer Administrator William Kirkpatrick and the June 28, 2019 memo from the 

Township Sewer Engineer, with the cost of the project not to exceed $64,000.00 plus AECOM 

engineering fees for the project, with the understanding that Vice-Chairman Shiring will confirm 

with the Township Solicitor on whether the lining is part of the emergency repair or needs to go 

through the bidding process.  Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously 

approved. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Chief Nelling reported for the month of June 2019.  There were 792 incidents, including six 

criminal arrests.  There were 7,202 patrol miles logged on the vehicles for the month.  Chairman 

Boorse noted that vacation house checks were low for the month. Chief Nelling stated that the 

number of vacation house checks is higher during the winter months than the summer months. 

 

CERTIFIED LOCAL GOVERNMENT(CLG) CERTIFICATION RENEWAL 

The Township is in receipt of correspondence dated June 13, 2019 from the Pennsylvania State 

Historic Preservation Office asking all communities that participate in the CLG Program to 

renew their interest in participating by signing a new Certification Agreement. A sample 

resolution was provided to authorize the Chairman to execute the agreement on behalf of the 

Township.  The CLG Program oversees the Historical Architectural Review Board (HARB) 

requirements and implementation for the Township. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to adopt Resolution #19-0708A to have Chairman Boorse execute 

all necessary agreements between the Township and the Pennsylvania State Historic Preservation 

Office for participation in the CLG Program.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was 

unanimously approved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RESOLUTION FOR BBD, LLP FOR 2019 AUDIT 

At its June 3rd meeting, the Board of Supervisors authorized advertising to consider the 

appointment of BBD, LLP to perform the audit of the Township books for 2019. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to adopt Resolution #19-0708B to appoint the accounting firm of BBD, 

LLP to prepare the audit of the Township books for 2019 for a fee of $5,000.00.  Supervisor Hill 

seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Pratap Kesarkar, 1370 Old Wilmington Pike, has appealed the subdivision approval of 1360 Old 

Wilmington Pike to the Court of Common Pleas.  He asked that the minutes reflect the reason for 

his appeal. 1)  The Township didn’t follow the ordinances and deprived the residents of due 

process; 2) Requesting rescission of the subdivision and require the applicant to go through the 

process per ordinance. 

 

He said that he sent a letter to the Township Engineer on June 13th relating to safety concerns 

regarding the 1360 Old Wilmington Pike development to which he has had no response.  His 

concern is with the proposed common driveway for the development complying with township 

ordinances, specifically sight distance and sight triangle requirements. 

 

Bill Hopping, 1053 General Sullivan Drive, said that he was not a party to the appeal, but he 

went through his own appeal with the Township on solar panel installation.  He understood that 

the appeal couldn’t be discussed publicly, but he encouraged a dialogue between the affected 

parties as tension is growing on this issue and settlement discussions are permitted. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring responded that the Township has instructed legal counsel to begin these 

dialogues.  He added that the owner of 1360 Old Wilmington Pike is also involved in this matter.   

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring stated that the Supervisors were hoping to resolve this matter at the April 

23rd Historical Commission meeting and the May 6th Township meeting when the landscape 

screening between 1370 and 1360 Old Wilmington Pike was reviewed in conjunction with a 

Historic Resource Impact Study. 

 

Mr. Kesarkar said that the appreciated the Township’s effort but not the outcome.  He expressed 

his continued frustration with not getting resolution to not being notified by regular mail of the 

1360 Old Wilmington Pike Subdivision being on the agendas.  He said that more than 50% of the 

residents did not receive notification.  He was under a thirty day time line for an appeal so he 

couldn’t wait for the Township to act and resolve the issue.  He said he just wanted the process 

followed the right way. 

 

Mr. Kesarkar was advised by Vice-Chairman Shiring that the issues presented were substance of 

the appeal so the Board had to refrain from discussing the matter with him. 

 

Jakob Speksnuder, 1363 Brinton Run, said he attended the Historical Commission meeting when 

the demolition of the house at 1360 Old Wilmington Pike was discussed, but he did not receive 



official notice until after the meeting had occurred.  He said he did not think it was a good idea to 

demolish historical resources. 

 

Chairman Boorse responded that a professional consultant was hired to do a report on the 

condition of the house at 1360 Old Wilmington Pike.  Based on the information presented, the 

Board approved the demolition of the house. 

 

Pratap Kesarkar asked about the demolition plans for the barn on the Dilworth Farm property.  

Vice-Chairman Shiring responded that there is no application before the Township for its 

demolition. The Township is not the owner of the property, but was simply a conduit for grant 

funding for the sale of the property. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM. (MTS;JDH) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 
















	BOS July Minutes.pdf
	July Bills.pdf

